
February 20, 2023 

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education: 

Personnel:   

There have not been any changes in the head coaching positions since the last athletic report. 

Sports Information: 

The boys basketball team is currently 20-7.  They will play Thursday night at 6:30 for the 6th District 

Championship.  Win or lose, they will play in the 2nd Region Tournament on either Wednesday, March 1 or 

Thursday March 2. 

The girls basketball team is currently 20-4.  They will play on Wednesday night at 6:30 for the 6th District 

Championship.  Win or lose, they will play in the 2nd Region Tournament on either Monday, February 27 or 

Tuesday, February 28. 

The wrestling team had a very successful year.  Naomi Santiago finished 6th in the state in her weight class.  JJ 

Poynter was the region runner up in his weight class and qualified for the state tournament.  Wyatt Payne and 

Isazah Wright finished in 5th place and are alternates at the state tournament. 

The swimming team finished the season with many of the swimmers setting personal records at the region 

meet.  While not qualifying for the state meet, they have shown growth throughout the season. 

The bowling team sent Austin Lander in boys singles and Austin Lander and Holden Hobby in the unified division 

to the state bowling tournament.  Austin finished in 4th and Austin and Holden finished in 3rd in the state. 

The archery team has won three tournaments this year and is currently ranked 6th in the state. 

The track team has been practicing since December 1.  They will participate in the KTCCCA State Indoor 

Championship on March 4.  Outdoor season begins on March 18 when we host the Colonel Classic. 

Baseball, softball, tennis and bass fishing have started practice and will begin regular season competition soon. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mark Andrews 

HCHS Athletic Director 


